Joan Vaught ~ P.O. Box 1358 ~ Weatherford, Tx 76086

June 1, 2017

Lighthouse Baptist Church
Rev. Brian Blount

1950 North Jebavy Drive
Ludington, Ml 49431

Dear Rev. Blount & Church:

It is a joy to write to you with a special “thank you” for your love, support and prayers.
| pray that many blessings are yours.

A few weeks ago, it was my birthday. Each year as my birthday passes, | am grateful to
have had another year to tell others of the peace and joy of knowing our Savior and a
Heavenly Father who provides for His children. How wonderful it is to belong to God’s
family and know we shall see Him and our loved ones, who have gone before us.

As | have stated in previous letters to you, each day there is someone who has a need
of knowing Jesus or someone who needs to find a church home. Recently | met a
Texas State Patrolman, as he was coming by me in the Post Office. | inquired about
where he attended church, his answer was “/ was saved at a young age, but | don’t go
to church”. He nor his wife attends church. Please pray for him and his family. Every
day we have the privilege to share the gospel with others. That is and always will be
the joy of my life as it was my husband'’s.

May God richly bless you for being a blessing to me. Our Lord always knows His
children’s needs.

In His Name,

Mrs. (Fred) Joan Vaught

Nehemiah 8:10 For the Joy of the Lord is your strength



